



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 22nd June 2015 at 7.30pm.

Present: 
Cllrs H Barratt (Chairman), R Abbiss, D Young, J Hill, B Hamilton-Russell, S Crawford,

M Evans, S Allen.

Unitary Councillor Gwilym Butler

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

0)
Public participation:

No public present.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs A Millington (migraine), Cllr T Caswell (wife unwell). Unitary Cllr Shineton (another meeting). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.

2)
Declaration of Interests:

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

None.

At this point the Chairman asked Councillors for their agreement to allow item 7 Unitary Councillors report to be brought forward as Cllr Butler wanted to leave the meeting early. It was RESOLVED to bring the item forward.

7)
Unitary Cllr’s report:

Cllr Butler thanked Councillors for allowing him to speak early and apologies for not attending previous meetings due to him being unwell.

Cllr Butler reported on the following items:

· The Chancellor’s emergency budget due on the 8th July is awaited!

· Government devolving powers to large areas.

· Budget – forecast £60m to find on top of the £80m – serious situation, what do you stop doing?

· Adult Social Care ring fenced.

· Another round of meetings August/September – will know more then.

· Trying to build some growth in Shropshire.
· Lobbying MP regarding lack of vision and exclusion in devolution of powers and economic growth opportunities.
· SamDev consultation is out.

· Concern not enough weight on Town and Parish Plans. Andrew Williamson has been asked to give written report to LJC.
· LJC meeting – 28th July at Cleobury Mortimer.

· Broadband expanded.

Chairman thanked Cllr Butler for attending the meeting.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 11th May 2015:

The minutes had been circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true record and were signed accordingly by the Chairman.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a) Progress report from Clerk:
Sign at The Kinsleys and Moon House bank:

Clerk confirmed that she had again chased SC regarding these 2 signs.

Grass cutting at Glebe Drive:

The first cut was unacceptable so Clerk confirmed that she did contact SC regarding this. They came again last Monday and it took 2 men all day to cut and remove the grass – standard much better. Clerk pointed out that she did complain as they strimmed the small ‘garden’ area at the side of her car and the grass was thrown up the side/roof and bonnet of her car – there are stones in this which could have damaged the vehicle. They did not strim against the fence which is far worse. Kate Adams was due to come and have a look at this on Friday but I have not heard from her yet.

Bonfires:

Clerk pointed out that she had received 3 enquiries regarding bonfires since the last meeting so she had put an item in the newsletter again.

All enquiries have been regarding the burning of toxic items and so Clerk directed them to SC. Clerk confirmed that SC attended within approximately 1.5hrs on a Sunday and talked to the people concerned.

Overhanging trees:

After following a tractor and watching how many branches were being knocked off trees Clerk pointed out that she had put an item in the newsletter about this and confirmed that she had asked Willowdene to clear up any debris. Cllr Abbiss was with Clerk at the time and supported the Clerk’s comments.

Untidy mess behind Chorley Village Hall:

This all appeared after the last meeting. SC has been notified.

(b) Any other matters arising:

None.


5)
Planning applications: 

a) Any received after issue of agenda – none received.
b) Planning permissions/refusals:

Reference:  15/00179/FUL (validated: 14/01/2015)

Address:      Brooklands Cottage, Farlow, Bridgnorth, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8TA

Proposal:     Erection of a detached double garage with playroom over

Decision:     Grant Permission

Reference:  13/02108/FUL (validated: 13/06/2013)

Address:      Proposed Dwelling West Of Crown Cottages, Bagginswood, Stottesdon, Shropshire

Proposal:     Erection of affordable dwelling, alterations to existing field access and siting of    temporary caravan

Decision:     Grant Permission

Reference:  14/05022/FUL (validated: 28/11/2014)

Address:     The Malthouse, Station Road, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, DY14 8TT

Proposal:    Erection of a single storey rear and side extension following demolition of existing

Decision:    Grant Permission

c) Any others received after issue of agenda – none.
6)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported the following:

· Area meeting at Highley was good – Ian Kilby and Mal Price talked on planning.

· Clive Wright, SC attending SALC Executive meetings.

· Small group set up to look at planning – meeting 11th July.

· 4 meetings per year will be held across the County for area committees.

Cllr Barratt reported on the Emergency Plan session she had attended and commented on the Ambulance/Fire Services – cross borders which saves on capital expenses.

Chairman thanked Cllr Abbiss for her report.

7)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Dealt with earlier.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 
Clerk’s fees - £xx

Clerk’s expenses - £174.86

HMRC - PAYE - £115.48

Viking Direct (paper/ink) - £55.78 less credit note of £3.47 = £52.31

Willowdene account – not received. Clerk pointed out that no account has been received despite asking for an end of year account in March and again this month. As this had been picked up by the Internal Auditor who also raised the question that details of work carried out was not always provided Clerk suggested that Willowdene should be contacted again regarding this. After discussions it was RESOLVED that as Willowdene had been contacted twice who assured the PC that they wished to continue with the scheme that the PC should look into finding someone else to carry out this work.
Any others received after issue of the agenda. Clerk reported that she had had a problem with her computer and a new antivirus had to be installed but despite Border Computers at Ludlow having the computer 3 days to sort the problem out they only charged £48 (1 hours labour). After discussions it was RESOLVED that the PC reimburse the Clerk for this amount.
b) Income since last meeting:

40p – interest on deposit account
£3000 Lengthsman Scheme paid direct to bank from SC

£674.32 VAT refund paid direct into bank account.

c) Bank statement – this was initialled by the chairman.
d) Audit – Internal/external:
Internal Audit report from Mrs Val Hill:

“I am pleased to advise the Council that again this year I have not found any accounting errors on which to report, although I am disappointed at the standard of invoice being submitted by Willowdene.  I have commented in the past about the lack of relevant information provided by them for payment, and the checks that should be made on the work done. The invoices presented by them for 2014/15 had numerous missing worksheets, and for some of those received, times & rates were not included.  Payment should not be made unless worksheets are fully completed, and I would expect a checking regime to be implemented on all future invoices.

The Budget Schedule has been maintained as previously agreed and there is evidence that more use is being made of the information when determining the next year’s precept. I would now expect for the current year, the Council to put in place the three year forecast of revenue, capital receipts and payments which I put forward for consideration last year.  This is particularly important as this forecast is contained in your financial regulations at Section 3, reviewed and accepted on 23rd March 2015 by the Parish Council.  This is the Councillors’ responsibility and should be an ongoing item on the Council’s agenda to ensure it is regularly reviewed and updated.  You may wish to delegate this task to a subgroup (to include the Clerk) which should report back to the full Council as required.

Finally, the Parish Clerk has been due a salary increase from January 2015, with non-consolidated payments at December 2014 & April 2015.  None of these have been paid.  Councillors should take the necessary steps to ensure these adjustments are made urgently to ensure Mrs Morris is paid the correct emoluments at the earliest opportunity”.

It was RESOLVED to accept the Internal Auditor’s report and that a Personnel Committee will be called to deal with the Clerk’s salary and this will be put on the next agenda.

External Audit form:

The Internal had completed her section and Clerk read out all the questions to Councillors who answered these and it was RESOLVED that the form be duly signed by the Chairman and Clerk and sent into Mazars with the necessary information requested.

9)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
· Road signs pointing in the wrong direction.

· Honeysuckle Lane – general state needs looking at.

· Moonhouse Bank – signs required a.s.a.p. saying ‘uneven surface’.

· Perspex on notice board is badly discoloured and needs replacing. Clerk pointed out that she had asked Willowdene to carry out this work last year. Cllr Hamilton-Russell pointed out that he had some Perspex which should be large enough for this and Chairman offered her handyman to help Cllr Hamilton-Russell to do this work. RESOLVED to accept this offer.
· BW/FP
opposite Chorley Chapel along the border of the play area is very overgrown and needs urgent attention. Clerk will write to Richard Knight at SC regarding this.

Further road name signs need considering n the parish – this will be put on the next agenda and Cllrs were asked to think about where these are required.

 b) Parish Watch:
Nothing to report.

10)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded include – all noted ‘as received’ unless comments made.
SALC Bulletins

Rural Hub newsletters

Empty Homes newsletter

Came and Co – insurance renewal documents

Electoral roll updates

SAMDev Place Plan Examination – Schedule of main modifications consultation 1/6/15-13/7/15

Emergency Planning Unit presentation

LJC meeting – 28th July

Place Plan review 2015-16 ‘Feedback and Challenge’ 

Any others received after issue of agenda

SC – Health and Wellbeing update

Connecting Shropshire (Broadband) update

Training events

Armed Forces Day – Fly the Flag – 27th June. Cllr Abbiss will request that the flag is flying.

Appraisal Training – Telford, 17th July 5.30pm-7.30pm

Building a Rural Community – Clerk completed survey

Update from MP

11)
Date of next meeting: 
27th July 2015

Cheques written:

Clerk’s fees - £xx

Clerk’s expenses - £174.86

HMRC PAYE - £115.48

Viking Direct (paper/ink) - £55.78 less credit note of £3.47 = £52.31
Mrs F Morris - £40 + £8 VAT = £48 (reimbursement for work on computer)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed:  Chairman




Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 27th July 2015.
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